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September 22, 1977

MEMORANDUM

TO: Jan Childs
District Response Division

FROM: Marcie Window

SUBJ: Meeting with SE Coalition - Reflections for
our File

The main question I came away from the SE Coalition
meeting was "What's it all for?"

People have obviously already put in a lot of work on what
they believe to be a comprehensive planning effort. Last
spring they were instructed to start identifying and
preparing a map of the issues and problems in their areas.
Richmond, Buckman, and HAND have already sent out
questionnaires and Sunnyside is on its way. Each of the
neighborhoods have developed relatively clear goals
statements, and Buckman and Sellwood have essentially
produced complete land use plans for their neighborhoods.

But frankly, I can't see any evidence that we in the
Bureau care beans about any of the work that has been
done. Did any of us even request copies of the statements
which had been prepared for this meeting? We've admitted
we don't want to deal with existing problems, and there
have been enough references to the "Fourth Option" being a
political pacifier that I can no longer taketaeriously.

Last year there was a debate over how the Comprehensive
Plan should develop - Building up from the neighborhood
level or starting with City wide options and applying them
onto smaller areas. The resolution to this debate was
supposedly a compromise position of trying to work at each
level simultaneously, "the City-wide land use policy
options being developed concurrently with the neighborhood
land use plan options" (Planning Commission Minutes, March
22, 1977).

I think what, in fact, has happened is that we have
reverted to the standard form of citizen participation
where the City develops its options and goes to the people
for feedback. We are not asking citizens to contribute
the familiarity they have with an area to help us actually
formulate an option, nor do the Three Options we have



Page 2

developed reflect any neighborhood identified goals.
(We're hoping the two will coincide farther down the
road.)

The current process for citizen involvement is not what
people were led to expect a year ago. It is our
responsibility to make the current process as clear as
possible and not put people through a lot of illusionary
hoops. (The next time we print T-shirts, they should say
"Official City Responder".)

The SE Coalition, unlike many other districts, has a
unique combination of people with planning skills as well
as long time neighborhood activists. In the past they
have been able to mobilize a lot of visible support for
the activities they have been involved in. But from my
perception they no longer have access to skilled
organizers who know how to both coordinate and instigate
the kind of support necessary to successfully wage a
campaign for a Fourth Option.

Internally also they seem to be suffering from a lack of
unity with Sellwood. If anyone is going to create
problems in S.E. it will be Carl Glanzman. I can't figure
out exactly where he is coining from, but I think we should
watch his activities.

This meeting made me aware of how necessary it will be for
us to have a very tight structure to our workshops. If
attention is to be focused on the options we are proposing
we will need not only a brief and clear summary of each;
but also specific questions for people to answer
concerning each option.
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